

Aircraft Certification Service Compliance & Airworthiness Division College Park, Georgia 30337

Atlanta ACO Branch 1701 Columbia Ave.

February 7, 2018

In Reply, Reference FAA Correspondence #7A0-18-1092 (AIR-7A4)

David J. Oord Sr. Director, Government Affairs, Regulatory Aircraft Owners & Pilots Association 50 F Street NW, Suite 750 Washington, DC 20001

Subject: Alternative Method of Compliance (AMOC) for Airworthiness Directive 2018-02-05, Paragraph (g), "Inspect Fuel Selector Cover"

Dear Mr. Oord:

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) received your proposal dated February 7, 2018. proposing a global alternative method of compliance (AMOC) to paragraph (g) of Airworthiness Directive (AD) 2018-02-05.

The Atlanta Aircraft Certification Office approves your AMOC proposal, for a thirty (30) day relief from paragraph (g) of the AD making the initial compliance of paragraph (g) of the AD from February 7, 2018, to March 9, 2018. The FAA agrees that the additional time would allow operators additional time to prepare and comply with the requirement of the AD.

This AMOC is transferable with the aircraft to a new owner/operator.

Before using this AMOC, notify your appropriate principal inspector, or lacking a principal inspector, the manager of the local flight standards district office/certificate holding district office.

The preceding paragraph also applies to any applicable foreign-registered aircraft upon transfer of the aircraft to the U.S. registry if compliance with the AMOC has not been accomplished.

All provisions of AD 2018-02-05 that are not specifically referenced above remain fully applicable and must be complied with accordingly.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact either Mr. Ronald Segall, Aerospace Engineer, Atlanta ACO Branch, FAA 1701 Columbia Ave, College Park, Georgia 30337, at telephone 404-474-5566, fax 404-474-5566, or electronic mail at Ronald.Segall@faa.gov or Mr. George Hanlin, Aerospace Engineer at telephone 404-474-5584 or electronic mail at George.Hanlin@faa.gov.

Sincerely,

Christina M. Underwood

Manager, Atlanta ACO Branch

Christin M. Underwood